Salford City Council - Record of Decision 
CABINET SITTING AS A DECISION MAKER IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE PROVISIONS OF THE EDUCATION AND INSPECTIONS ACT 2006 
I, Councillor  John Warmisham confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, that Cabinet have approved as part of the BSF Programme, the closure of  Hope High School from the 31 August 2008, to be replaced with an Academy, opening on 1 September 2008. 
The reasons are that, This report set out the background to the proposal to close Hope High School, which was published on 15th November 2007, in accordance with the Cabinet decision reached on 11th September 2007. It informed Cabinet of the objection which had been received, and the Authority’s response in relation to the objection, both of which were given due consideration .
Option considered and rejected was not  to Close the school 
Assessment of risk:  Failure to reach a decision on the closure of the school would lead to continued uncertainty regarding the future of Hope High School and this would prejudice the interests of existing and prospective pupils at the school.  Such failure would also delay and potentially prejudice the proposal to establish an Academy to replace the school and could put at risk the Council's ability under the BSF programme  to provide sufficient secondary school places for children in its area.

The source of funding : Funding for the Academy is included within the overall resources identified for the BSF Programme agreed by Cabinet on 27th February 2007 and approved by Partnership for Schools and the Treasury at the end of June 2007. 
Legal advice obtained: Provided by Philip Heyes, Developed with Customer and Support Services – Law and Administration Section 
Financial advice obtained : Provided by Chris Mee, Developed with Customer and Support Services – PFI accountant input.
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process: - Available for public inspection)

Cabinet Report – 12th December 2006 

Cabinet Report – 11th September 2007 

Appendices 1 – 4 attached to this report.
Cabinet Report  held on 22 January 2008
Contact Officer:Kathryn Mildenstein


Tel No 0161 778 0420
	This Decision is not subject to call-in on the basis that The decision to Close a School is subject to  a  statutory process  under the Education and Inspections Act 2006


Signed:          Councillor J. Warmisham          

Dated:  22nd January,2008
Lead Member
This decision was published on  23rd January,2008

